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AERONAUTICAL CHARTING FORUM 
Charting Group 

Meeting 13-02 – October 29-31, 2013 
 

RECOMMENDATION DOCUMENT 
 

FAA Control # ACF-CG RD 13-02-271  
 
Subject: 
 
VFR Waypoints – Duplicate tabular listing in A/FD and on VFR Charts (Sectional, Terminal 
Area, Flyway and Helicopter Charts 
 
Background/Discussion:   
 
VFR Waypoints were added to VFR Charts in 1999 and the legend was revised to “See 
Airport/Facility Directory for latitude/longitude.” 
 
The VFR Waypoint information was added to each A/FD.  Information on the naming convention 
and a caution note is provided along with the waypoint ident, collocated VFR Checkpoints, and 
location is listed for each waypoint on every chart. (8 pages) 
 
In 2001 the same information provided in the A/FD was then added to a tabular listing on each 
VFR Chart.  That information contains the naming convention and the caution note along with 
the waypoint ident, collocated VFR Checkpoints, and locations found on that specific chart. 
 
Recommendations:   
 
Amend the legends found on the VFR Charts to refer users of VFR Waypoints to the tabular 
listing found on that chart. 
 
Remove the VFR Waypoint information from the A/FD (if no case is made to retain the 
comprehensive listing of waypoints.) 
 
Maintain updates to VFR Waypoint information in the A/FD Aeronautical Chart Bulletin between 
VFR Chart publication dates. 
 
Comments:   
 
The need for a comprehensive VFR Waypoint listing within the A/FD supplement may no longer 
exist with the inclusion of this information on each individual chart. 
 
Submitted by: Guy Copeland 
Organization: FAA, AeroNav Products, VCAM, Airport Mapping & A/FD Team (AJV-322) 
Phone: 301-427-5499 
E-mail: guy.copeland@faa.gov 
Date: June 27, 2013 
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A/FD VFR Waypoints section page 
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Sectional Chart VFR Waypoint tabular listing, example 

 

 
 

 

 
MINUTES ACF 13-02: 
 

Rick Fecht, AJV-321, briefed the topic. Bob Carlson, AJV-322, briefed that a listing of VFR 
Waypoints exists in both the AFD and on Visual Charts. This is seen as redundant publication of 
data and is inefficient to maintain. Bob proposed that the AFD listings be removed and the 
tabulation that currently appears on the VFR Chart products remain. The proposal was agreed 
upon by a consensus of attendees. Steps will be taken within AeroNav Products to remove the 
VFR Waypoint listings from the AFD. The RD is closed. 
 
STATUS: CLOSED 
 

http://www.faa.gov/air_traffic/flight_info/aeronav/acf/media/Presentations/13-02-RD271_Deletion-of-VFR-Waypoints-from-AFD.pdf

